F CLASS COUNCIL
Minutes of a Meeting held from 16.30 on Monday 27th July 2009

At National Rifle Association, Bisley

Present
Chairman:

Mik Maksimovik (GB)



John Fitzgerald (Australia)




Dale Rathwell (Canada)




Ulrich Kwade (Germany)




Jim de Kort (Holland)




Conor Murphy (ROI)




Jannie Els (RSA)




Fernando Quillis (Spain)




Larry Bartholome (USA)



In attendance:
Phil Harrison ( ICFRA Rules Review Group)




Eduardo de Fontcubert (Spainish translator)




Colin Cheshire (from 1 – 2)




Elaine Buttle (PA to the Secretary General NRA GB)
Apologies:  

Darryl Putt (New Zealand)


1.
Discipline Matters
Colin Cheshire reported a number of semi-disciplinary incidents that had occurred during the day’s shooting.

•
Firing out of turn.

•
Turning up on the firing point after firing had started (penalised 5 points and told to come back on the next detail).

•
Several incidents of people failing to correctly add up their scores on their score cards and these scores being signed off by the Register Keepers.

It was agreed that penalties for incorrectly completed score cards should be at the Match Committee’s discretion and that an announcement should be made at the commencement of each detail reminding shooters and register keepers of the necessity to hand in correctly added score cards.
2.
Minutes of the meeting of 6th April 2005 held in Bloemfontein, South Africa

The Minutes were approved.

3.
F (Restricted) World Championship Team Match
It was proposed that F (Restricted) has equal standing in F Class World Championships alongside F Class Open.


Unanimously agreed.


It was proposed to change the name to F/TR


There were: 

5 votes for the change of name

1 abstention

1 against the name change

The name change was approved

4.
F(F) Rules Discussion and Ratification
Council had asked the F Class Committee to include a specification for F (Farquharson) within the technical rules so that such disciplines – which are shot in various guises in Canada, RSA, Australia and GB – should have a common point of reference, and that the interests of crossover shooters should be recognised.

The Committee were asked if they wished to include F (Farquarson) specification within the ICFRA Rules

The voting was:

1 for including F(F)

6 against

1 abstention

It was agreed not to include the F (Farquarson) specification within the ICFRA Rules.

5.
Venue for FCWC 2013
The Committee were advised that an official bid had been made by the USA to host the FCWC in 2013 following the Rocky Mountain Palma Matches and the 10th US F Class Championships.


All were in favour.
6.
Venue for FCWC 2017


The Committee were advised that a bid had been received from Canada to host the FCWC in 2017.


All were in favour.
7.
Election of Chairman
The Committee were asked for their support in Larry Bartholome taking over the post of Chairman as at the end of the meeting

The Committee unanimously voted in favour.

8.
IRRGs Proposals

i.
Shooting Tents – Rule F6.2

The Committee were asked whether they wished to allow the use of clear plastic shooting tents.  

After discussion it was agreed that plastic shooting tents would not be permitted but clear plastic sheeting as set out in the Rule below would be permitted



Rule 14.02 Screening

F Class competitors may at any time attach a mirage band over the rifle and/or a piece of transparent material not exceeding 1 metre square over the scope and action (see also Rule 11.05(509a)(ii).  The transparent material shall:

(a) not interfere with the Range Officer’s visibility of whether or not the bolt is open; and

(b) be attached to the rifle in such a way as to ensure that the material cannot be blown away by wind gusts or muzzle.
ii.
The Committee was asked whether they wished to prohibit a change of calibre mid match.
The Committee unanimously agreed that they wished to prohibit a change of calibre mid match.
iii.
The Committee was asked whether at the end of a match they required the targets to remain up until all teams had finished.


Unanimously agreed that all targets should remain up.

iv.
The Committee were asked to confirm that they were content with the 45 seconds per shot, regardless of whether there were 2 or 3 on a target when shooting Bisley Style.


The Committee confirmed (with 1 abstention) that they were content.
v.
A question was raised as to whether there was a position forward of the peg of which no part of the firer of his/her equipment should go.   The Committee felt that this was a matter of safety which should be controlled by the RO on the firing point.
vi.
The Committee was asked to come to agreement as to which type of short range target should be used.
The Committee agreed (with 1 abstention) to adopt the ICFRA TR Short Range target with half diameter ring.
vii.
The Committee were asked for their view on whether the use of flat board for supporting bipods or tripods should be permitted.

After much discussion it was felt that a decision could not be made at the meeting and the new Chairman with Phil Harrison were asked to consult together to produce a proposal to put to the Committee for their consideration and comment.

viii.
The Committee were asked for their view on whether the F Class World Championships should be shot using String Squadding.

The Committee came to the unanimous decision to the addition of US style string shooting as an option for the host country to use in its squadding.

9.
Any Other Business
i.
Rules and Trophies for FTR

a)
The new Chairman was asked to liaise with Phil Harrison to produce a new 
set of Rules for F Class for consideration by the Committee.

b)
In order to ensure sufficient trophies would be available for FTR of a parity with the Open F Class trophies the Chairman asked members of the Committee to contact F Class shooters in their respective countries to seek donations.

ii.
The Committee was advised that there was a major problem in that not enough members participated in discussions of the Committee other than every four years and members were asked to participate more in future and to voice their opinions on matters.  In regard to Rules, Phil Harrison would pass draft Rules to the Chairman for comment, who would then in turn pass them to members of the Council for further comment by return.

The Committee expressed their thanks to Mik Maksimovic for ‘jumping into the job’, vacated by Paul Monaghan at such short notice, and for doing such a good job.

The meeting closed at 6.45 pm

Chairman




